American Township Trustees

	June 27, 2022


The American Township Trustees met in regular session with the following members present:    Lynn Mohler and Larry Vandemark.

Motion by Trustee Vandemark second by Trustee Mohler to approve the minutes of the regular meeting of June 13, 2022.  Roll call, all yes.

Motion by Trustee Vandemark second by Trustee Mohler to approve the warrants as presented by the Fiscal Officer.  Roll call, all yes.

The Fiscal Officer reported on the need for a motion for the 2023 Projected Budget Hearing. He would also like to pass Resolution# 06-272022 that would continue the contract with the Allen County Sheriffs Department for dispatching services. 

Motion by Trustee Vandemark second by Trustee Mohler to set the 2023 Projected Budget Hearing for July 11, 2022 at 8pm.  Roll call, all yes.

Motion by Trustee Vandemark second by Trustee Mohler to pass Resolution #06-272022 continuing the contract with the Allen County Sheriffs Department and the county commissioners 

Chief Haines stated the stats for the police department for the month of May. He also stated on July 1, 2022 Patrolmen Lee Rosengarten is switching from active officer over to Auxiliary Officer.

Motion by Trustee Mohler second by Trustee Vandemark to accept the change from active officer to auxiliary officer for Lee Rosengarten beginning July 1, 2022. Roll call, all yes. 

Code Enforcer Brickner stated the township had a great cleanup day and filled 6- 30 yd dumpsters.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Chief Hadding stated the testing of the new property is still on going. He also stated the ATFD had quite a few donations for The Haidle Memorial. 

Legal Counsel Huffman would like executive session for employee compensation and benefits. 

Motion by Trustee Mohler second by Trustee Vandemark to go into executive session for employee compensation and benefits.  Roll call, all yes.

The regular meeting was postponed for executive session.

The regular meeting was resumed.

Motion by Trustee Mohler second by Trustee Vandemark to adjourn.  Roll call, all yes.

Sincerely,

Brady Overholt, Fiscal Officer                                     Larry Vandemark, Chairman

